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SUBJECT: NEW YORK CITY EQUAL EMPLOYMENT PRACTICES

COMMISSION AUDIT

The New York City Equal Employment Practices Commission has completed an
audit of NYCHA’s equal employment opportunity programs, policies and
procedures for the period covering July 1, 2003 through June 30, 2005 and
randomly surveyed NYCHA employees about NYCHA’s equal employment
opportunity programs, policies and procedures.

| am pleased to announce that NYCHA's equal employment opportunity
programs, policies and procedures are in compliance with the New York City
Equal Employment Opportunity = Policy. Further, in compliance with a
recommendation by the Commission, the NYCHA non-discrimination policies are
available by audio recording. NYCHA employees may listen to an audio
recording of the NYCHA non-discrimination policies by dialing 212-306-4600.

As Chairman, 1 reaffrm NYCHA’'s strong commitment to maintaining  fair
employment practices for all employees and job applicants. Any employee or job
applicant, who believes she/he may have been the victim of discrimination based
on any federal, state or local equal employment opportunity law, may file a
complaint with the Department of Equal Opportunity, Office of Employment
Opportunities, located at 250 Broadway, 27" floor. Please call 212-306-4468 for
additional information.



